
EESCC Meeting Minutes 
October 7th, 2020  
Meeting held at Bert Jacobson’s shop 
 
Attendees: 13: Bert Jacobson, Bonnie and Jim Mueller, Licia Shultz, Keith Olsen, Tim and Peggy 
Steck, Mike and Gail Glass, John Schmidt and Brosco. 
 
President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 6:46 pm. 
 
Secretary, Peggy Steck read the September 2020 meeting minutes. They were approved as 
read. 
 
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurer’s report and it was approved as read 
 
Old Business 
 
501(c)(3) Update - Licia Shultz- Our next meeting is planned for October 20th, 6:30 pm., at Bert’s 
shop.  Alex and his wife came and talked about fund raising.  They had a lot of good 
information. Celebrity letters are still due. Tim brought the new EEMSP canopy and we put it up 
in Bert’s shop to see.   
 
Banquet/Picnic -Licia Shultz- After much discussion, we decided to cancel the picnic.  Covid, low 
turnout compared to expense and weather were all factors.  Peggy will send out an email to the 
people who replied they were coming and to the email list. Bonnie will post on Facebook. We 
will come up with something to distribute year end trophies and maybe get together. 
 
New Business: 
 
 
Newsletter release- Jim Mueller – There was a snafu with the September newsletter. Will make 
it the October newsletter. 
 
Additional Agenda Items: 
 
Road side cleanup – Bonnie - The roadside cleanup will be the Saturday October 17th.  Meet at 
9am at the Hwy 58 gas station at MP 3. 
 
New club helmets – Bonnie – The helmets are purchased.  There were an additional 7 helmets 
purchased for racers that responded to her offer for new helmets. 
 
Bonnie – she asked Lorin if he could re-contact the group who own/manage the Sweethome 
site and enquire about letting us use it again and mention that we would pay/lease for using 
the site.  
 



Bert – He had two old trophies (The 2nd “Stuff Happens” from the HillClimb and the Gear of the 
Year award) that people had given to him for future use.  
 
Mike Glass – Mary Hill Hillclimb – He reported it went fine. They only used the two truck twice 
and both were minor incidents. Jen Ocker was the Queen and One of the blue corvettes was 
the King.  
 
Peggy – Asked if anyone had issues with not sending out meeting agenda by email before 
meetings.  No one had any issues.  I will still print agendas for all attendees and I will gladly 
accept agenda items before the meetings.  
 
Peggy & Tim – Sponsor Trophies – We suggested that we get $25 gift cards (Starbucks) and 
thank you cards for the sponsors, instead of an item.  It was approved. 
 
Tim – Year end trophies will be done on Friday and will be picked up.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:57. 
 
Next Meeting: November 4th, 2020, it will take place at Bert Jacobson’s shop at 6:30 
 
 Homework Assignments 
 

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no 
later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
   
Oct – Tim Steck   Nov – Jim Mueller 
 
  


